





Vigil Masses 4.30pm & 6pm Sunday 10am (also streamed) & 11.30am Sunday Mass 11.30am Tuesday & Thursday 8.30am Saturday 9am Vigil Masses 4.30pm & 6pm Sunday 10am Mon & Wed 6.30pm;

Fri 8.30am

Monday-Saturday 10am

## Sunday 30th May—Solemnity of The Most Holy Trinity

**Month of May:** We will pray the rosary tomorrow before Mass (Monday 31st May). In St Mary's we will pray the rosary at 9.30am and in St Leonard & St Fergus' the rosary will be prayed 20minutes before the start of the evening Mass.

We pray for all who have died recently, especially Audrey Henderson, Joan Carlin, Margaret Reilly and Margaret Nugent; and for Mary Timmons, Maria Reyes, Jim Conway, James and Mary Paton, Karen Cooper, Joseph Russell, Scott Pankhurst and all whose anniversaries occur at this time. We also remember all those mentioned in our books of remembrance. Prayers for the sick: Please continue to remember in your prayers the sick, especially those mentioned on our sick lists.

**Confession:** Anyone who wishes to celebrate the Sacrament can present themselves at the Sacristy in any of the three churches on any day of the week before or after Mass. All we ask is that if it is before Mass, please come 15 minutes before Mass begins.

**Mass Times:** At the moment we will continue with the present Mass schedule, but at some point we will have to revert to the number of Sunday Masses that we had previously - reducing to two Vigil Masses and three Sunday morning Masses for the three churches (down from the present 8 Masses). We will do this as soon as the guidelines allow enough people back into our buildings and it will certainly have to be in place before September when Fr Alexander will take a well-deserved trip home.

**Visit of Bishop Stephen to St Columba's:** Bishop Stephen will celebrate the 11.30am Mass in St Columba's next Sunday, 6th June, the Solemnity of Corpus Christi (The Body and Blood of Christ).

**Confirmations in St Leonard & St Fergus:** Bishop Stephen will also celebrate Mass in St Leonard & St Fergus next Sunday at 3pm during which he will confer the Sacrament of Confirmation on a group of our young people, including the children from St Fergus' PS.

**Confirmations in St Mary's:** Bishop Stephen will celebrate Mass and confer the Sacrament of Confirmation in St Mary's on Monday 7th June at 7pm (young people including those from S1, St John's HS) and on Wednesday 9th June at 7pm (pupils in P7, St Mary's PS).

**Absence from the parish:** I will be away from the parish from after Mass on Sunday until Mass on Thursday, 3rd June. Fr Alex has generously agreed to celebrate the two Masses in the parishes from Monday to Wednesday.

**Hall Cleaning in St Columba's:** The stewards will be gathering to clean the hall after Mass on Thursday—I am sure that they would welcome any others willing to lend a helping hand.

**Stewarding for Funerals:** If any of the stewards are available, we would appreciate help at the following funerals: St Mary's, Friday 4th June at 11.30am for Audrey Henderson; St Columba's, Monday 7th June at 11am for Joan Carlin. Please let me know if you can help.

**Collections:** St Mary's £1059 | St Leonard & St Fergus' £559 | St Columba's £291. Thank you for your generosity in supporting the parishes and the work of the Church.

St Mary's Restoration Fund 100 Club: Congratulations to this week's winner, Raymond Taylor (no.9).

St Mary's Restoration Fund: we are grateful for a further donation of £50 handed in this week.

**Cake & Candy:** There will be a Cake & Candy sale after the Masses this weekend, 29th/30th May in St Mary's. There will also be a raffle and some books for sale. All proceeds are for the Restoration Fund.

**Dunkeld News:** There is a very limited number of printed copies of the Dunkeld News available: please ask at the sacristy if you need a copy. The Dunkeld News is also available through the Diocesan Website.

**Newsletter of the Dundee Pensioners' Forum:** A limited number of copies of this newsletter is available at the back of the churches for anyone who wishes to take one.

**Envelopes and Gift Aid (St Mary's):** Thank you to those who have signed up to have their donations recorded through the Gift Aid scheme. For those who asked for envelopes and forms, these are available for collection this weekend. Please ask the stewards.

**Lists for Mass:** We are trying our best to add to the lists the names of those people who have been coming to the weekend Masses but whose names are not noted. If your name is not on a list, ask the stewards to note it as needing to be added or send me an email at stmaryslochee@dunkelddiocese.org.uk

**Eucharistic Ministers:** If Eucharistic Ministers are leaving from Mass to take Holy Communion to the sick and housebound, I would ask that they hold their pyx in their hand during the distribution of Holy Communion and we will place the required number of hosts in the pyx as we pass through the church (unless the minister is also Eucharistic Minister at the Mass when they should bring the pyx with them when they come to the altar). We will then dismiss the Eucharistic Ministers just prior to the final blessing so that they can leave the church before everyone else. Please remember that you are asked to go immediately and directly to the home of the individual receiving Holy Communion.

## **Think Vocations / Pray for Vocations**

"Go, make disciples of all the nations." The mission Jesus has given us needs preachers, ministers, witnesses to the world and to the Church. Could you join this great work as a priest, missionary or in active consecrated life? Call Fr Mark, your Diocesan Vocations Director, email *Priests for Scotland* at office@pfs.org.uk, or see our website or Facebook pages, PFS or VocationNetworkScotland.